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Message from the President 
 
Did you miss me?  I missed you at the October meeting.  I was actually cruising to 
the Panama Canal during the October meeting.  A special thanks to Women’s 
Basketball Coach Kellie Harper.  We all wish Kellie and her ladies the very best 
for 2011!  Go Wolfpack!  
  
I want to thank Chris Wessel for presiding for the October meeting.  In case you 
misplace your newsletter, we have posted them on our Web site: 
www.ncsu.edu/womansclub.   
 
November’s Program is one that you will not want to miss.  In this day and age of the World Wide Web and 
“online” everything, fraud and identity theft is an ever-growing problem.  We are all at risk!  Caroline 
Farmer, Deputy Director of the Victims and Citizens Section of the NC Attorney General’s Office, will 
present helpful and important tips on how we all can protect ourselves and families. 
 
Thanks to each of you for your continued leadership, support, and dedication to our club.  Please call or 
email if you have any questions or concerns.  (513-3463 or anne_porter@ncsu.edu) 

     Anne Porter, 2009-10 President 
 
NCSU Woman’s Club Monthly Meeting 
November 18, 2010, 11:30 a.m. ~ University Club’s University Room 

 
Program: “Identity Theft…Protect Yourself!”  
Caroline Farmer, Deputy Director, Victims and Citizens Section, NC AGl’s Office 
 
Vivian Hughes, Program Chair; Catherine Levings, Ingeborg Sagan, Susan Scott, 
November Hostesses  
 
REMEMBER:  If you need to cancel your reservation, please call Vivian Hughes (851-1475) 
no later than noon on Monday, November 15, or you will be expected to pay for the lunch. 

    

2010-11 Upcoming Dates/Deadlines to Remember 
 
November 8  RSVP Deadline for November’s Meeting 
November 12 December Newsletter Deadline (email to Chris Wessel, address above). This change 
is due to the late date of our November meeting and the Thanksgiving holiday! 
November 18 NCSU Woman’s Club meeting: Caroline Farmer, NC Attorney General’s Office 
December 6  RSVP Deadline for December’s Meeting 

 December 10 January Newsletter Deadline (email to Chris Wessel, address above).  This change is 
due to the holiday break! 
December 16 NCSU Woman’s Club meeting: Debra Superville, Local Pianist and Vocalist 
January 10  RSVP Deadline for January’s Meeting and February Newsletter Deadline (email to 
Chris Wessel, address above). 
January 20  NCSU Woman’s Club meeting: Susan Nutter, Vice Provost & Dir., Libraries 
 

RESERVATION FORM (SURVEY ON REVERSE) 
 

Lunch Cost:  $15 per person. Checks payable to:  NCSU Woman’s Club 
Reservations (with payment) must be received no later than Monday, November 8, 2010. 

Mail to: Vivian Hughes, 3509 Sloan Court, Raleigh NC 27606. 
 
Number of Reservations ($15 each) ______ Member Name ______________________________   
 
Phone: _________________________  Email ____________________________________________ 
 
Guest Name(s)  ____________________________ _____________________________ 
 
              ____________________________ _____________________________ 
 

Total Amount Enclosed for Reservations: $___________________ 
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Carol Caldwell Scholarship Endowment 
 

Remember…. raffle tickets will continue to be sold at each meeting -- one 
ticket for $3 or six tickets for $15.   There will be a special raffle prize 
drawing each month, then all tickets will be placed back into the pot for a 
final $100 drawing during the April meeting.   
 
We would like to give special thanks and recognition to  
Dr. Charles W. Welby for his very generous gift to the Carol Caldwell 

Scholarship Endowment in memory of his late wife, Eleanor M. Welby, and in recognition of the 
NCSU Woman’s Club.  As Dr. Welby so kindly wrote in a note to the Club, “She (Eleanor) was involved in 
the beginnings of the scholarship and later supportive of it.” “The (NCSU) Woman’s Club was an important 
part of her life here in Raleigh.” 
 
If you wish to make a tax-deductible gift, please make checks payable to the Carol Caldwell Scholarship 
Endowment.  Please use this form and send your gift checks to:  

Carol Caldwell Scholarship, c/o Ms. Anne Porter, Campus Box 7522, Raleigh, NC  27695-7522 
 
$_____ This gift is in memory of _________________________________.  
 
Please notify _______________________________________________________________________ 
 
$_____ This gift is in honor of _________________________________.  
 
Please notify _______________________________________________________________________ 
 

Total Amount Enclosed for Donations: $___________________ 
 

NC State Woman’s Club Historical Tidbit 
 

"I was the first woman to receive a graduate degree in the Department of Textiles. That was 1932. At that 
time the department was in old Tompkins Hall--built in replica of a textile factory. My thesis subject 
required tensile strength tests on various fibres; I shall never forget the problems involved due to 
fluctuating temperatures and humidity in the ‘constant temperature room.’ Dr. Nelson, head of the 
department, Dr. Hart and Dr. Hilton were very dubious about accepting a female, but were finally won over 
by Dr. Grimshaw and all went smoothly. At that time there was no area provided for women students to 
rest or lounge nor were there any dormitory accommodations. I was a member of a committee 
sponsored by the NC State College Woman's Club to transform one room in the basement of Peele 
Hall for a women's lounge--entrance in the rear!"      -- Lillian Tyler Jones  
____________________________________________________________________________________
         Reminder to Committee Chairs 
 
Please contact your committee members, especially those new to your committee or the Club, to let them 
know what their responsibilities are. 
____________________________________________________________________________________
               Helpful Hint 
 
When emailing any NC State Faculty or Staff member, use their first name followed by an 
underscore, then last name followed by “@ncsu.edu” i.e., chris_wessel@ncsu.edu  
 

Interest Groups 
 

ESL Classes       Volunteers Contact: Oneta Hassler 834-3257 
       Parties Contact: Sue Banks 859-6558  

Book Discussion Evening (men and women welcome)  Contact: Vanette McKinney 851-1893  
Book Discussion Day (Third Tuesday in member homes) Contact: Wilma Caldwell 851-9888  
Bridge (Oct.-May,First Tuesday, 9:30 A.M. at Ramada Inn Blue Ridge, call to be included)   

       Contact: Doris Wernsman 851-2168      
New Interest Groups       Contact: Nell Patty 787-3167 

 
Member Survey (If you sent this previously, only complete if supplying different information.) 

 
Favorite program from last year:_________________________________________________________ 
 
Suggestions for programs in future years:_________________________________________________ 
 
Can you help line up the program(s) you indicated above? ___Yes   ___No 
 
How many years have you been a member? ___ Who invited you to join?________________________ 
 
What is the best benefit to you of your membership?_________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
__________________________________________________________________________________ 
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